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July 11th, 2017

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE, HELD ON TUESDAY, JULY 11th, 2017 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM OF THE TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL OFFICES, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:09 pm by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
John Kocis, Craig Cowper, Joe Gorak, Norma Randazzo
Members Absent:

Richard Kolasinski (excused), Andy Yatooma (unexcused)

Chairperson Cowper indicated that the committee will be sending a letter to Mr. Yatooma to ask if he is still interested in being on the Sidewalk Committee, or if he will be submitting his resignation.

Also in attendance:
Mr. Steve Henige, Fazal Khan & Associates
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION made by Kocis, seconded by Gorak, to approve the minutes of June 13, 2017 as presented.  All members in favor.  Motion carried.  

BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITORS
No business from the floor.  No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Steve Henige of Fazal Khan & Associates related an email he has received from Seven Oaks Subdivision Association to add to the township’s sidewalk gap program a sidewalk along 24 Mile Road from Shelby Oaks Drive to the west, to pick up the Macomb Orchard Trail.  He explained that only one easement would be needed to proceed with this project. The proposed sidewalk is 1540’ in length.  Based on this info, Mr. Henige recommends adding this gap to the committee’s project list. Chairperson Cowper concurred. Committee members viewed the area on the map and discussed the viability of this project.
MOTION made by Kocis, seconded by Randazzo, to have the Seven Oaks Subdivision sidewalk project added to the 2018 gap program, pending acquisition of the one needed easement.  All members were in favor, Motion carried.
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

No report. Township Planner was not present.  

OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Henige and Mr. Cowper briefly discussed the sidewalk project on Shelby Road between 22 Mile and Mound Roads.  That project is expected to be on the next agenda for the Township Board of Trustees, now that the water main is installed.  If approved by the Board, Mr. Henige indicated that work could begin during August and is likely to be complete by the end of September.

Chairperson Cowper asked Mr. Henige if Fazal Khan is able to help committee members use the GIS software that the committee recently purchased, specifically regarding incorporation of layers.  Mr. Henige indicated that he would not be able to assist, since the specific needs of the committee differ from how Fazal Khan utilizes the software. The committee will look into other sources for assistance in this matter.

Mr. Cowper also inquired about receiving the 2016 Priority List from Fazal Khan, showing what is complete and what is still in process, in order to create the 2017 List.  Mr. Henige indicated he expects that Fazal Khan could provide this list by the end of August.

Mr. Kocis told the committee that he sent out several letters regarding easements for various potential gap projects.  Chairperson Cowper asked Mr. Henige if he could assist with the gap over the drain on Milonas Drive near Patterson, which has gone months without progress toward completion.  Mr. Henige he had no experience or knowledge on that gap and the easements involved, and  indicated that Carol Thurber would be the point of contact regarding this particular issue.  Then, as the group examined the area on the GIS system, Mr. Henige pointed out that this particular gap was in the road right-of-way (as well as partially on one resident’s property) and therefore contacting the MCRC may be the next step in finishing this sidewalk gap.  The committee will send an email to Carol Thurber to request a second look at this area, Mr. Henige will bring Ms. Thurber up to speed on the right-of-way situation, and hopefully the project can proceed forward soon.
NEW BUSINESS

No new business was brought before the committee.
CORRESPONDENCE

Chairperson Cowper informed the committee that all of the correspondence from residents (through the website or otherwise) has been regarding the 26 Mile Road area near Van Dyke and the new retail complex.  Others are inquiring as to when the sidewalk on Shelby Road between 22 Mile and Mound Roads will be completed.
Also mentioned by one resident was the north side of 25 Mile Road between Woodfield Meadows and Dequindre Road, an area where the committee is aware of the developer currently having a deferral in place for this property.
The next scheduled meeting of the sidewalk committee is expected to take place on Tuesday, August 8th, and Mr. Henige is expected to be in attendance on that date.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION by Mr. Gorak, seconded by Mr. Kocis, to adjourn the meeting.  All members in favor.
Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 5:57pm.
                                                          __________________________________

                              


      
Craig Cowper, Chairman
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